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BRIAN K. CUTTONE, ESQ. 

Luis Chavez 
Fresno City Council Member 
District 5 
2600 Fresno Street, Room 2097 
Fresno, CA 93 721 

March 2, 2021 

Douglas Sloan 
City Attorney 

BCUTTONE@CUTTONELAW.COM 

2600 Fresno Street, Room 2031 
Fresno, CA 93 721 

Re: Proposed Mixed Use Development, At 4645 Jensen Avenue 

Dear Mr. Chavez and Mr. Sloan: 

I represent Jaswant Kahlon and Jas Kahlon, concerned residents and business owners in 
the area of Maple and Jensen Avenue (the "Proposed Project"). The Kahlons and many of 
the other residents, teachers, administrators of schools in the area and business owners in 
this community have expressed their concern and objected to the Proposed Project since 
the Developer has continuously failed to address their concerns that the Proposed Project 
does not promote the public health, safety, peace, comfort, convenience, prosperity, and 
general welfare of the local residents and businesses. 

I wrote to Council Member Chavez on behalf of my clients on February 21, 2020 
expressing concerns over the proposed development plan, a letter that remains missing 
from the record of the Proposed Project. In response, a representative from Mr. Chavez' 
office informed us that we needed to address our concerns to the City's Attorney's office 
for a response. Therefore, we have included Mr. Sloan in this letter. I have enclosed the 
February 21, 2020 letter for your convenience. I am writing once again on behalf of my 
clients to further express opposition to the Proposed Project on the grounds that it (1) 
includes another gas station/convenience store; (2) will exacerbate the oversaturation of 
stores with liquor licenses in the area; (3) that this oversaturation would be in violation of 
Fresno City Ordinance No. 2020-045 ("The Responsible Neighborhood Market Act"). 

As you are well aware, the Fresno City Council adopted The Responsible Neighborhood 
Market Act on October 15, 2020 for the purpose of combatting the undue concentration or. 
oversaturation of liquor licenses in the Fresno area. In the immediate area of the proposed 
project, there are 16 liquor licenses, which indisputably constitute undue concentration as 
defined in California Business and Professions Code section 23958.4. Further, there are 
over 30 gas stations in this area. 
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I will be appearing at the March 4, 2021 City Council meeting to further address the 

abovementioned concerns regarding the Proposed Project in hopes that these important 
community issues will finally be addressed. 

Brian K. Cuttone 
BKC/lf 


























